
 
 
April 27 & 28, 2024                                              
                                                                                                 
The Service: page 188  
Psalm:  63C (not in hymnal)   
First Reading ……………………………….  Acts 4: 32-37 
Second Reading …………………………… 1 John 3: 18-24 
Gospel ……………………………………….. John 15: 1-8 
                                                       Speaker, Pastor Aaron Kristopeit 
Hymns: 455, 938, 709, 595, 675, 469 
Special music: 8 – Gr. 4K-K 
Schedule 
27 Sat  9:00 am Crafting Fellowship 

4:00 pm Worship service w/commun. 
  5:00 pm Adult Bible study 
28 Sun  8:00 am Worship service w/commun. 
  9:00 am Adult & Youth Bible study  
  10:30 am Worship w/commun. (FB) 
  2:00 pm Piano recital 
30 Tues 6:30 pm Bell choir 
1 Wed  10:00 am Women’s Bible study 
  7:00 pm Visiting Elders meeting  
2 Thu  1:30 pm Ladies Aid meeting 
  6:30 pm Evangelism Comm. Meeting 
3 Fri  3:00 pm Men’s Retreat (thru Sunday) 
4 Sat  4:00 pm Worship service  
5 Sun  8:00 am Worship service  
  9:00 am Youth Bible hour 
  10:30 am Worship service (FB live) 
6 Mon  4:00 pm LWMS meeting 
  6:00 pm Women of Faith 
   

      * Radio Broadcast Sundays at 10:30 am on 92.7FM 
Serving schedules: 
Organist: 4/27 & 28- Becky Miller         Deacon: K. Kaminske  
Head Usher: 4/27 – Bob P.  4/28: Dean P.       Radio –Ben M. 
Communion servers: 8 – Justin Koplien; 10:30 – Rich Tomaszewski 
Greeters: 4 – Kolz; 8 – Steinberg; 10:30 – Curtis 
Coffee: Smiley/Wilz 
Attendance: 4/20 & 21: 64+165+126 = 355 
Pianist: 5/4 & 5: Bethany Warnke    Deacon – A. Pankow                   
Head Usher: 5/4–Gary S.; 5/5: Randy H.       Radio –Dan P. 
Greeters: 4 –Peters; 8 – Hecker; 10:30 – Cardinal/Wade 
Coffee: Peters/Peters/Ehrenberg 
 
 
 

 
 
SPRING PIANO RECITAL  
       Fill your afternoon with music performed by students from St. Peter! On 
Sunday, April 28, join us in the church sanctuary to hear students from 
various grades play all sorts of piano pieces: hymns, theme songs,  
classical works, original compositions, and more. The recital begins at 
2:00pm with light refreshments to follow in the narthex. Come hear what 
these musicians have accomplished this year! 
 
WEYMONT FOOD PANTRY  
       From April 1 to April 30, we will be collecting non-perishable food 
items for the Weymont Food Pantry. At this time the Pantry needs: 
Personal care: shampoo, deodorant, toothpaste; canned peas, 
canned chicken, canned soups, cans of Sloppy Joe mix. 
 
HOSTING THE BUILDERS FOR CHRIST 
       As you are aware, Builders for Christ will again be volunteering to help 
us with the construction of the "His Children Our Mission" project. As with 
the Building on the Rock project, this will result in great savings for St. 
Peter. Our major responsibility will be to provide them a morning snack and 
a noon meal from Tuesday - Saturday during the time they are here, which 
will be from May - August. This gives our members the opportunity to 
contribute in another way to this exciting expanded ministry at St. Peter. 
   Here are some ways you can help: 

1) We are asking for individuals to volunteer as Day Coordinators. 
These will be individuals that will give oversight of the meal 
operations for a particular day. A list of responsibilities and training 
will be offered prior to this beginning. We are hoping to have a 
large number of volunteer so that the days can be spread over 
many individuals. If you are interested in helping in this way, please 
contact Pat Freer at (920) 723-5439 or freerp@uww.edu. 

2) We will be asking members to volunteer to provide lunch meals 
(Main dish/side dish dessert) for the 30+ individuals that will be 
here working. In April, prior to the work beginning, we will have 
signup sheets in the back of church for individuals/groups to sign-
up. We would ask that the individuals providing the meal will also 
serve and help clean-up on that day.   

3) We will have slips on the bulletin boards in the back of church that 
individuals/groups could take to provide baked goods and snack 
items for the morning snacks. You will see these going up in 
April. There will also be totes in the Narthex where prepackaged 
snacks could be donated that we could use throughout the project.  

 

St. Peter Lutheran Church & School 
920-867-2200 
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 SPL COOKBOOK 
      SPL is creating a cookbook to be used as a fundraiser for the new 
school addition. Your assistance and participation is needed to help make 
this a success. 
       How you can help:  
Please submit your favorite recipes for inclusion in our book. You can do 
this by e-mailing a copy to jackiebeyer14@gmail.com, dropping it off in the 
basket in the back of church or turning it in at the school office. Please 
include the name of the recipe, ingredients, step by step instructions, oven 
temp. & time along with your name and any other special instructions for 
your recipe.  
       Once the cook book is completed, books will be available for purchase. 
Any questions, please contact Jackie Wilz at 920-840-4049. 
 
KINDERGARTEN TEACHER 
       At a recent Voter’s meeting, St. Peter voters called Rebekah Bazaire to 
be our next Kindergarten teacher. She is currently our 4K teacher, 
teacher’s aide, and Jr. Handbell director. Please keep her and her family in 
your prayers as she deliberates the call the Holy Spirit has placed before 
her. 
 
BUILDERS FOR CHRIST VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 
       The “His Children Our Mission” project is off to a great start with the 
weather cooperating to keep us on schedule. On April 30th, Builders for 
Christ are expected to join the project as the exterior walls of the 3 
classrooms will begin to go up. The Builders will help us with the rough 
carpentry and then later in the project they will assist with the siding and 
finish carpentry. The Builders are looking for members from our 
congregation to join them and be part of the Builder for Christ team. 
No specialized skills are required, just your enthusiasm and dedication! 
       The Builders will be with us from April 30 – August 31 and their work 
days will be Tuesday – Saturday, 7:00a.m. – 3:00p.m. If you are interested 
in working part-time or full-time with the Builders during this time, please fill 
out an application on the Kingdom Workers website at: 
Kingdomworkers.com, then click the following buttons: 
  -   Volunteer 
  -   See Service Opportunities 
  -   Join Builders for Christ for a new Early Learning Center in                 
Weyauwega, WI (Learn more) 
  -   Apply to Volunteer 
If you have any questions about being part of the Builders, talk to Jim & Pat 
Freer or Ken & Karleen Wolff. 
 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT 
       On May 3rd, starting at 5:30 pm, St. Peter School will have our final 
Family Fun night of the year. We want to kick off our final steps to summer 
with an indoor movie night! We will be projecting on the big screen “Willy 
Wonka and the Chocolate Factory.” All are invited! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 


